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         THEATRE 29
                                       73673 Sullivan Rd.

                                      Twentynine Palms, Ca. 92277

760-361-4151                                                      theatretwentynine@gmail.com


Dear Director,


First of all, we would like to say thank you for volunteering your time at Theatre 29. This theater would not be possible without people like you. This letter details some general information and responsibilities of which you should be aware.


It is the responsibility of the director to secure the production rights to their production.  This can usually be done through the royalty company’s website.  All of the major company’s websites are linked through the Theatre 29 website, www.theatre29.com\links.  Many will allow performance requests to be placed right online.  If you do not have internet access, either work with one of your staffers who do have such access or contact Gary Daigneault at 760-367-6563.  Use the Theatre address of 73637 Sullivan Rd Twentynine Palms Ca 92277 as the address to send the contact, so the royalties and rental fees get to the Treasurer in a timely fashion.  If an alternate address is allowed for delivery of materials, you can use either your home or work address for your convenience.  It is suggested that these requests be made at least 12 weeks prior to your production’s stated auditions, to ensure timely receipt of scripts and rehearsal materials.

First of all, you are responsible for coordinating volunteers to work tech, build sets, etc. There are some people who volunteer regularly, but please don’t assume they will do it- they need to be asked. If you need assistance, please contact the board.


You will be assigned a key that will be yours to use for the duration of the show. You will be asked to return it at the end of the production. If additional keys are needed for a musical director or choreographer, please contact Gary Daigneault at (760) 366-8471 . Each night before you leave the theater, we ask that you check and secure all doors. Make sure that they are all locked and that the back gates are also locked. We have had problems with theft, so this is very important. 


While your show is performing, you and your cast are responsible for the cleanup of the building, including vacuuming, mopping, and cleaning the bathrooms. We suggest that you create assignments for your cast and have them do this after the last performance of each weekend (including closing weekend).  A assignment sheet is available to download from our website. When everyone pitches in, it only takes about 10-15 minutes. Also, when your show closes, you and your cast are responsible for striking the set. A board member will be present to help put things back correctly. Please make sure scripts and music are returned to the licensing company promptly. They will deduct large amounts of money from the deposit for late and lost materials. Gary Daigneault will ship materials through Z107.7 if needed.

It is the responsibility of the director to change the marquee in the parking lot prior to the opening of the show. Printing of marquee banner can be arranged through Gary Daigneault.   The director is also responsible for the bulletin board in the lobby. Other responsibilities of the director and his/her crew can be found on the director’s page at theatre29.org.
The dates of the performances for each show are scheduled in advance, and no performance may be changed or cancelled without board approval. Also, in order to avoid scheduling conflicts, additional performances can only be scheduled if approved by the board.


There is a water cooler in the green room that may be used by your cast and crew. Cast members should bring their own water bottles for drinking, as the theater will not provide any. If the water cooler is completely empty, please unplug it to prevent a fire. The 5-gallon water bottles should be refilled at The Water Spout in the Stater Bros. shopping center. Theatre 29 has an account there, so just take the bottles inside to be filled. When the credit is getting low, please let a member of the board know so we can prepay for more water.


Finally, we ask that as you are working at Theatre 29 you keep its mission in mind. The theater was formed to bring quality, family entertainment to our community, and upholding the values of the mission is an important responsibility. Please remember this for all functions associated with your show, including rehearsals and cast parties.


Again, we thank you for your support of Theatre 29 and appreciate your time and efforts. If there is anything that we as a board can do to help, please let us know.










      Sincerely,









The Theatre 29 Board of Directors
A California Non-Profit Corporation, Federal ID# 55-0808217

